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Since 2018, the Anacortes Rotary Club has been focused on an unusual club 

phenomenon.  Prior to that time, there had been only two Anacortes Rotarians who 

had been members for more than 50 years (a remarkable span of time) – Lyle 

Packard and Paul Luvera. 
 

As planning began in 2017 for the club’s Centennial, it became obvious that the 

possibility existed that not one, not two, not three, but four Anacortes Rotarians were 

on track to become 50-year members by the time the club celebrated 100 years.  

Those four members became known as the “Fabulous Four.” 

 

John Chambers joined in October of 1968 

Bob Murray joined on May 14, 1969 

Von Kuehn and Jim Anderson joined on the same day in September, 1972 

 

Sadly, Bob passed away on December 28, 2021, having, however, eclipsed the 50-

year benchmark.  And sadly, Von passed away on March 2, 2022.  Although that was 

six months short of 50 years, there is no compelling reason to alter the makeup of our 

“Fabulous Four.”  All were Past Presidents, and fully committed to Rotary’s mission 

and goals.  Anacortes Rotary is honored to be the home of such remarkable 

members. 

 

All four, two posthumously, will be recognized and honored at the club’s February 12, 

2023 grand Centennial celebration event. 

 

In 2017, Anacortes Rotarian, Tom Decker, oversaw the production of “95th News & 

Times of Anacortes Rotary Club.”  The primary focus of this delightful news letter was 

clearly the Fabulous Four, and rightly so. 

 

Posted below is the newsletter in its entirety. 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 



 
 



 



 



 


